
 

Orlando Science Schools 
WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

“The mission of Orlando Science Middle/High Charter School is to provide 
students with a well-rounded education with special emphasis on Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Mathematics (STEM) and Reading in the light of 

research based, proven and innovative instructional methods in a stimulating 
environment.” 
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Principal’s Corner 

 Dear Parents and Guardians! 
 
Congratulations on completing another successful week. As we being to 
close out the 2015-2016 school year, we encourage you to continue 
reading our weekly newsletters with you families so you can stay in the 
loop for everything happening at OSS.  
 
Orlando Science Middle High had a very important visitor stop by today 
May 20th 2016, Commissioner Ortiz. Commissioner Ortiz stopped by to 
speak to Mrs. Branly’s 7th Grade Civics Class. Please see page eleven for his  
exciting visit.  
 
Orlando Science Schools is excited to announce the newest addition to the 
OSS family, Osceola Science Charter. Please turn to page four of this week’s 
newsletter and help spread the word.  
 
On page eight you will find a recap of the OSS Relay for Life team at the 
2015-2016 Relay for Life event that was held at Timber Creek High School. 
On pages seventeen through eighteen you will find a recap of our 1st Place 
victory at the Energy Whiz Expo. Congratulations to Mr. Stampas and your 
team on this outstanding achievement.  
 
This week the OSS Taekwondo Club held their 2nd Semester Belt Ceremony, 
please turn to page nineteen for a recap of this event. On pages twenty one 
through twenty two you will find a recap of our OSS Robotics’ Team at the 
Robotics’ World Championship. Congratulations to the N.U.T.S their 
amazing year! 
 
On pages five and six you will find the End of the Year Document 
Reminders, please make sure a posted un-addressed envelope with the 
form is turned in to Ms. Smith before June 8th 2016. Please also remember 
to gather any medication that is located in the front office by June 8th 2016 
or it will be properly disposed of.  Congratulations to the 2015-2016 
Orlando Science Valedictorians please see page sixteen for more details. 
 
Sincerely, 

Abdulaziz Yalcin 
Principal 
Orlando Science 
Middle/High School 

  
 

Date:  May 20th 2016 
Issue: 240 
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PTC have finished for the 2015-2016 School Year. 

2015-2016  Progress Report/Report Card Dates 

1st Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, September 23, 2015 
1st Quarter Report Card Thursday, October 22, 2015 

 
2nd Quarter Progress Report Card Friday, November 20, 2015 
2nd Quarter Report Card Thursday, January 14, 2016 
 
3rd Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, February 17, 2016 
3rd Quarter Report Card Thursday, March 17, 2016 

  
4th Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, May 4, 2016 
4th Quarter Report Card Wednesday, June 8, 2016 

OSS Upcoming Events 
 

 May 23rd: Senior Textbook Collection Begins 

 May 25th: Junior Meeting in the Cafeteria during 2nd period  

 May 27th: 2nd Semester Award Ceremony 

 May 27th: International Night 5-7pm  

 May 30th: Memorial Day(Schools and District Offices are closed)  

 June 1st: 12th Grade Graduation at the Orlando Repertory Theatre  beginning at 6pm 

 June 1st: Textbook Collection Begins (6th-11th Grade) 

 June 7th: 8th Grade Graduation at the Majestic Event Center beginning at 5pm. 

 June 7th: Middle School Locker Clean-out 

 June 8th: High School Locker Clean-out 

 June 8th :Last Day of School for the 2015-2016 School Year/Report Cards Released  

 June 8th: Last day to turn in business envelope for test scores and final report card. 

Last day to collect all Medication located at the front office.  

2016-2017 School Year 

 June 14th 2016: Uniform Sale at OSS 

 June 20th 2016: Last Day to order EPI School Supply Packs 

 July 12th 2016: Uniform Sale at OSS 

 August 13th 2016: Orientation Day(Open House) 

 August 15th 2016: First Day of School for the 2016-2017 School Year! 
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Date Event(s) 

May 16th 1928 The first Academy Awards are held in 
Hollywood. 

May 17th 1875 The first Kentucky Derby is held in Louisville. 

May 18th 1980 After rumbling for two months, Mount Saint 
Helens, in Washington, erupts three times in 
24 hours. 

May 19th 1535 French explorer Jacques Cartier sets sail for 
North America. 

May 20th 1862 President Lincoln signs the Homestead Act, 
providing 250 million acres of free land to 
settlers in the west. 

This Week  
 

In History… 
 

If you would like to know more information regarding each of these events, please visit: 

http://www.historynet.com/ 
 

http://www.historynet.com/
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Coming 2016-2017  

Orlando Science Schools is proud to announce the opening of  

Help spread the world that Orlando Science Schools is expanding to Osceola 
County with Osceola Science Charter School. For the 2016-2017 school year we 
are currently enrolling grades K-3rd. If you know anyone that is interested please 

tell them to visit http://osceolascience.org/ or call 
407-864-8296. We will be hosting open house on the below dates:  

 

Saturday May 21st 2016: 11:00AM-1:00PM 
Sunday May 22nd 2016: 2:30-4:30PM 

 
Our newest location is located at  

2880 North Orange Blossom Trail, Kissimmee, FL 34741  

 
Please share this great news with your Osceola resident friends who might be 

looking for a great school for their children. 

http://osceolascience.org/
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End of the Year Reminders 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
As the end of the 2015-2016 School Year Approaches, OSS has a few important reminders that need to be addressed: 

1. Upcoming 7th Graders: You must get your 7th grade immunizations before next school year. An original copy of 

the immunization document must be brought to the school registrar before school starts. If you do not supply 

OSS with this document you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  

2. All Students: Must get a physical before the 2016-2017 school year. An original copy of the physical must be 

brought to the school registrar before school starts. If you do not supply OSS with these documents you will not 

be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  

3. New Address: If you moved or changed your address. You must fill out the first two pages of the enrollment 

forms. If you need these forms please contact Ms. Smith and she will provide them to you. They are also located 

on our school website, under the TAB “Enrollment Forms” on the left hand side. An original copy of your lease 

must be brought to the school registrar before school starts. You will also need correct proof of Orange County 

Domicile. If you do not supply OSS with this document you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 

School Year. 

4. Medication Pick UP: Medication/inhalers, etc. that are located at the front office must be picked up by June 8th 

2016. Any medications not picked up by this date will be properly disposed of. 

5. 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Forms: Please be advised that ALL STUDENTS will be required to turn in a 

completed “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form”. These forms are not optional; if the form is not supplied to 

OSS by open house you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  You may find this form 

on our website under the “Enrollment Form” tab on the left hand side; it is located on page five and six. You will 

need to fill out both pages. Forms may be given to Ms. Smith once they are complete.  

6. Business Envelope and Stamp Required:  We will be mailing your student’s state test scores and final report 

cards once they arrive to you over the summer. It is required that every student bring in a business envelope, 

stamp and the below form before June 8th 2016. Please do not self-address the envelope. Ms. Smith will take 

care of that for you. Please make sure all items on the below form are filled out correctly. Ms. Smith will also 

send home a blank “2016-2017 Emergency Contact Form” in your envelope as well.  

 

OSS Envelope Information Form  
 

Student Name (Please Print):______________________________________________ 
 
Current Grade Level: ___________th  
 
Current Mailing Address (Please Print): 
___________________________________________________________________ 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 

This form along with a blank (non-self-addressed) envelope and stamp are due no later than June 8th 2016. 
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2016-2017 Document Reminders 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
The following items are required in order to receive a 2016-2017 class Schedule at Open House, please 
understand that these are an OCPS requirement and they are required by every student. Once you read 
through the entire list, please sign and return the bottom form to Ms. Smith along with the “OSS 
Envelope Information Form”, a blank business envelope and stamp. 

o Upcoming 7th Grade Immunization Documents: Original Copy due to School Registrar by Open 

House. 

o New Address:  If you moved, you must fill out the first two pages of the enrollment 

documents. An original copy of your lease must be brought to the school registrar before 

school starts. You will also need a correct proof of Orange County Domicile. You may find the 

enrollment document forms on our website under the “Enrollment Form” tab on the left hand 

side. 

o School Physical: All students are required to have an updated School Physical on file. These 

physicals are different than “sports physicals”. An original copy of the physical must be 

brought to the school registrar. Please note these physical given on a yearly basis for example 

if your student received their physical in September of 2015 then they will be due for their 

annual physical of September 2016. 

o 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Form: Please be advised that ALL STUDENTS will be required 

to turn in a completed “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form”. These forms are not optional; if 

the form is not supplied to OSS by open house you will not be given a class schedule for the 

2016-2017 School Year.  You may find this form on our website under the “Enrollment Form” 

tab on the left hand side; it is located on page five and six. You will need to fill out both pages. 

Forms may be given to Ms. Smith once they are complete.  

 Please tear off the below portion and return it with the “OSS Envelope Information Form” and contents. 
The first 7th period class that returns all of their forms and contents will earn a free dress down day. All 

forms are due no later than June 8th 2016. 

 
 

I ______________________________(Parent Name Printed) have read both the “End of Year Reminders” 
document and “2016-2017 Document Reminders” document and understand that failure to turn in any of 
the above required documents will result in my student not receiving their 2016-2017 Class schedule.  
 
Student Name (Printed):_________________________________________ 
 
Current Grade Level: _______th  
 
7th Period Class: ________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Signature: _______________________________________________ 
 
Date: _________________________________________________________ 
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OSS Relay for Life 
On Friday, May 13, 2016, the National Junior and National Honor Societies, Rho Kappa, and Mu Alpha Theta students 

participated in the East Orange Relay for Life event held at Timber Creek High School. Over seventy students 

participated in the event and Orlando Science team raised over $7,000 for this worthy cause. At the event, students 

were in charge of decorating our sites, participating in different themed laps, running game booths, solving challenging 

math puzzles, and selling different types of concessions.  Other fundraising activities included a middle school dance, 

Giraffas spirit night, pancake breakfast, dress down week, coin wars, and soda grams. Thank you to all students, staff, 

and parents who participated in these events and helped our Relay for Life team reach our fundraising goal. We are so 

proud of all of the students who took part in this event and we thank them for all of their hard work. We look forward to 

next year’s Relay for Life event. 
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Lost and Found Clean Out  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

  

EXTRA, EXTRA 
 

Orlando Science School System Accreditation 
 

Orlando Science School’s plan to obtain accreditation for a school system is moving forward. A 
Readiness Visit was conducted by AdvancED to prepare the school’s accreditation team for what 

is to come over the next several months. 
 

Please view the link below for updates, links, and further information about Policies and 
Procedures of AdvancED. 

 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/advanced-accreditation/front-page/advanced-accreditation 

 

Saturday Leadership Academy 
 
 

“Saturday Leadership Academy” 

has concluded for the 2015-2016 School 

Year. 

On April 22nd 2016,  
 Lost and Found was emptied. Every Friday from now until the remainder of the school year Lost 

and Found will be emptied.  
 

Please retrieve your lost items in a timely manner. 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/advanced-accreditation/front-page/advanced-accreditation
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Commissioner Tony Ortiz 

visited Orlando Science 

Middle High on May 20th.  

He spoke with Ms. Branly’s 

7th grade Civics class about 

the role of local and 

national government.  

They engaged in a 

discussion about the 

students’ most important 

concerns such as: equal 

pay for women, 

immigration, federal 

budget spending, 

elections, political parties, 

and environmental 

regulation.   

 

Commissioner Ortiz was 

very impressed with the 

students’ knowledge 

and diversity of the 

school.   We look 

forward to welcoming 

him back again in the 

future. 
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Teacher of the Month  

Mr. Abakay interacts in a positive manner to promote, and support 
student learning.  He works tirelessly with a positive work ethic, 
and extreme devotion.  Under his guidance and expertise in the 
classroom students flourish and grow.  He always goes the extra 

mile to involve himself in school activities such as Science 
Olympiad, as well as provide support for the science department. 

 

Mr. Abakay   



 

 

 
 
 
  

 Newsletter Trivia 
Welcome to our newest addition to our weekly newsletter! Below are questions that you will be able 

to find the answers to in this week’s newsletter. Once they are complete please turn in this sheet to 

Ms. Smith at the front desk! Students who get all ten questions correct by 5pm Tuesday will be 

entered to win a free dress down day! Good luck and thank you for participating! 

1. When are the 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Forms due back?     
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 
2. What two movies did the Middle/High School Band play songs from at the Spring Concert? 

 
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 
3. When was the Taekwondo Belt Ceremony held and where? 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

4. What three students placed first at the Energy Whiz Expo, and who was their coach? 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

5. How much money did the OSS Team raise for Relay for Life during the current school year? 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

6. What grades are currently being enrolled for Osceola Science Charter School?  
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 
7. When is the middle school locker clean out? When is the high school locker clean out ? 

 
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 
8. What does textbook collection takes place for grades 6th-11th? 

 
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 
9. What number is this week’s newsletter issue?  
      _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

10. What page is Waldo on? 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

Name: _____________________________________________________________________  



 

  

Page 15 of 25 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

12th Grade Graduation 

12th Grade Graduation 
 

Wednesday June 1st 2016 

6:00PM 

Orlando Repertory Theatre 

1001 E Princeton ST. 

Orlando, FL 32803 
 

 

 

12th Grade Graduation Dinner 
 

 

Please join us following graduation for dinner at the Orlando Science Center Terrace 

beginning at 8pm. Ticket will be $15 and maybe purchased from Ms. Smith or with 

the link, please RSVP using the link below. 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/12th-grade-graduation-dinner-tickets-25604585003 
 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/12th-grade-graduation-dinner-tickets-25604585003


 

 

 
 
 
  

2015-2016 

Orlando Science Valedictorians 
 

Valedictorians 

Salutatorian 

Elizabeth Martin Sebastian Orellana 

Sebastian Gonzalez 
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This past Saturday May 14th 2016, Orlando Science Schools participated in the State Energy Whiz 
Olympics.  This is an annual environmental competition in which teams design energy efficient equipment to 

help make our society a little greener.  Our Middle Schoolers built a functional solar charged electric 
skateboard.  This team presented their idea, with feasible marketing techniques, to the judges and won first 

place in the state!  We are happy to say that our school has some amazing environmental engineers.   
Congratulations to Louie M., Janesh P., and Nand P.! 

 

OSS wins 1st Place at 

State Energy Whiz Olympics 

Please see page seventeen for a 
team photo of all three members 



 

 

 
  

Pictured above with their winning “Solar Charged Electric Skateboard” 
Janesh P., Louie M. and Nand P. 
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  OSS Taekwondo Club 

Belt Ceremony 
The OSS Taekwondo Club held their “Belt Ceremony” on Wednesday May 18th 2016. This event took place 
in the OSS gymnasium and Master Chang M Park Pagan and Master Layla Abugherir Pagan conducted the 
second belt promotion of the 2015-2016 School Year. Both Mr. Yalcin and Mr. Murphy joined the students 
in this ceremony along with their parents. Congratulations to the following students who advanced to the 

next level, your hard work and dedication do not go unnoticed. 

Joshua Z. 

Rushil R. 
Bryan K.  
Ciera E. 

Adrian P. 
Layla P. 

Joshua P. 
Jouvince L-J. 

Damien T. 



 

 

  

Prioritized 
Bad 

Weather 

Days 
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Clockwork Mania & N.U.T.S. Competed at FIRST 

Robotics World Championship 
 

Orlando Science Schools FIRST Robotics Competition (FRC) team 4013 Clockwork Mania and FIRST Tech Challenge 

(FTC) team 5070 N.U.T.S. (Nerds United for Technological Superiority) competed at the FIRST World Championship 

held in St. Louis Missouri from April 27 to April 30, 2016. Qualifying for the Robotics World Championship is an 

accomplishment on itself, but qualifying in two different competitions on the same year puts Orlando Science 

Schools’ Robotics on a very exclusive club. Additionally, the NUTS were a finalist for the Motivate Award at this year 

World Championship. Only 80 teams receive awards or are finalist at the World Championship out of over 4,000 

FTC teams in the world, putting our team in the top 2% of all FTC teams in the world. 

We are extremely proud of our robotics club and students. Clockwork Mania and N.U.T.S. were represented at the 

World Championship by Carlos Barea, Sebastian Orellana, Edwin Cruz, Martin Granger, Colin Chaney, Beth Martin, 

Alesha Webb, Daniella Gutierrez, Nikhil Mahalanobis, Nikhil Patel, Dennis and Camila Berrios, Ryan and David 

Varley, Mustafa Goktepe and Jovangel Ortiz. Please join the OSS family congratulating our robotics team members 

for their hard work and accomplishments. 
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  Uniform Sale 
We are pleased to announce that the Uniform 

Company will be bringing OSES and OSS uniforms to 

both locations during the following dates and times: 
 

 

OSS: 
Tuesday June 14th 12-8pm  
Tuesday July 12th 12-8pm 

 
OSES: 

Tuesday June 21st 12-8pm 
Tuesday July 19th 12-8pm 

 
*Please be advised that both locations will carry both OSES and OSS 

uniforms. 



 

 

 
 
 
  

 

2016-2017 Orientation Day 
OSS Middle/High is pleased to announce our 2016-2017 School Year 

Orientation Day (Open House) will be held on 

August 13th 2016 
Time: TBA 
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Lunch Menu 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

May/June 


